
 
CONNECTICUT PROBATE ASSEMBLY 

 
Meeting of the 

Continuing Education Committee  
 

Monday, December 19, 2022 
 
 

MINUTES 
 

Present: Hon. Mark DeGennaro; Hon. Barbara Gardner Riordan; Hon. Jeannine Lewis; Probate Court 
Administrator, Hon. Beverly Streit-Kefalas and Attorney Evan Brunetti. 

 
The meeting was conducted in person at the Courtyard by Marriott-Cromwell located at 4 Sebethe Dr., 
Cromwell CT and was called to order at 3:13 p.m. 
 
Informal discussion included potential topics for: 
 
January 2023: 

 “Cases from Hades” and approach 
 Discussion on Guardianships of Adults with Intellectual Disability, DDS eligibility and better 

understanding of IQ 
 Implicit bias and gender identity 

 
September 2023: 

 What Probate Courts need to know about Human Trafficking 
 What Probate Courts need to know about Immigration Law, including Special Immigrant 

Juvenile Status (SIJS) 
 
The next meeting will be in-person on February 15, 2023 at 9:30 a.m. at the Office of the Probate Court 
Administrator, Library. 
 
The meeting was adjourned by consensus of all members at 3:46 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Hon. Jeannine Lewis 
Committee Member 


